Core group meeting: 9th January 2007

1. Present: Father Harney, Andrea Whitehead, Ann Whitfield, Brendan Lally, Doug Carr, Kath Hoyle, Marianne Down, Felicity Fletcher.

2. Minutes of the last meeting.

· Updated e-mail addresses: 

carr.doug@gmail.com
sbccmdown@rgfl.org
· Andrea queried whether Mary Malony had received the help she required as she was worried that his hasn’t happened. Father said that there had been one or two people vounteer.

· Ann queried whether a list of fair trade produce had been produced and said that if not she would be happy to do this. Maz said that she would speak to Phil Washington about it.

· Maz suggested using a youth mass to advertise fair trade produce through a drama from the fair trade website.

· Youth fundraising – Money to be paid at the end of February. Maz suggested a cinema night in St. Mary’s. There is also the possibility of a Ceildah.

3. Review of Christmas and advent liturgies

Andrea said that she enjoyed the Christmas Eve mass at St. Ann’s. She also said that the penitential service was not well attended and that people didn’t feel comfortable going to the priest sitting at the front of the church. It was suggested that a screen or the hall could be used next year. Brendan also asked if it would be a possibility to alternate having the service at Penistone. He also wondered about the bereavement mass. Father said that it would be a good idea to alternate both. Andrea said that as long as we make it accessible i.e. providing transport it should work.

4. “Everyone’s Welcome” – Brendan

The Bishop’s conference of 2004 made a point of the importance of listening to families. Feedback was attained through a survey and the reality was that some families felt that they were not welcome or were not involved beyond the Sunday mass. It was decided that to counter this a document called “Everyone’s Welcome” was produced by a working group of Catholics. The aim was to circulate this to 50% of Parishes. The document asks us to reflect upon how we deal with spiritual, emotional, physical, social needs etc. It asks us to set out a plan with measurable and achievable goes that enable us to evaluate our progress. A resource pack has also been sent out with ideas and suggestions. Brendan suggested taking the pack to the core group. Felicity suggested that someone might wish to set up a working group to start the evaluation process. Andrea said that Christmas is an ideal time to extend welcome. Felicity suggested that we make more use of the notice boards. We could raise this at the forum. We need someone to take responsibility and manage notice boards – both inside and out.

Anyone wanting to find out more about this initiative can visit the Everyone’s Welcome Website (http://www.everybodyswelcome.org.uk/)

5. Sydney 2008

One of the ideas that came from the forum was to have a gift day. It was decided at the forum to have this in September. We still have £10,000 left to raise. Andrea suggested making a financial plan and said that she would be happy to help with this. She also said that she had researched some fund raising ideas. Brendan also suggested organising Christmas concerts with choirs and bands. Kath suggested a murder mystery night Father also said that it was important to speak about this at the parish forum. Kath also suggested that the youth do a mass at Penistone. Father Harney also suggested presenting the people going to Sydney at masses.

6. 150th Anniversary of Parish – 2009

Father handed out an article about the rise of St. Ann’s. Ann said that she would put it on the website.

7. Day for Readers

Kath to ask Dorothy Savage to organise a day and a speaker. Ann asked for the readers rotas to put onto the website. Maz siad that she would type hers up and Doug said he would organise Penistone. 

8. Deanery Development Day

Is in hand. The response from masses at the weekend were good.

9. Live Simply

We are still waiting for another pack. Maz has looked at the pack at school. Ann suggested getting the school to do posters to stick up in church. Father Harney to ask Theresa and pass on the date of the next meeting. The idea is to be rolled out at a youth mass in February 25th.

10. Next Parish Forum

Thursday 8th March – St. Mary’s – 7.30 – 9.00pm

11. A.O.B

12. Date of the next meeting

Tuesday 6th March 2007

13. Closing Prayer


